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 February 3, 2012
The Honorable Carl Levin

Chairman, Armed Services Cmte.

United States Senate

228 Russell Office Building

Washington, DC 20510

Fax: 202-228-0036
The Honorable John McCain

Ranking Member, Armed Services Cmte.

United States Senate

241 Russell Office Building

Washington, DC 20510

Fax: 202-228-2862

Dear Mr. Chairman and Ranking Member McCain:
I write to alert you of strong opposition from members of the Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) to the Department of Defense’s budget plan that targets military retirees, as announced by Secretary of Defense Leon Panetta and Army General Martin Dempsey, Chairman, Joints Chief of Staff on January 26, 2012. 

Since 2006, DoD has repeatedly sought to shift health care costs to military retirees – many of whom were promised “free” health care for life in return for careers of service with low pay and often arduous duty and associated sacrifices. The majority of these retirees retired from the enlisted ranks with significantly less retired pay than more recent retirees who’ve benefited from significant (and long overdue) pay and benefit enhancements enacted since 2000. These older retirees are increasingly anxious about plans to increase TRICARE Prime premiums above and beyond the 13-percent hike and future CPI-indexed adjustments authorized for military retirees this year. They are also concerned about the new TRICARE-for-Life enrollment fee to be officially announced on February 13, 2012. 

Despite a letter of support for the DoD plan signed by senior uniformed leadership and senior enlisted leaders, there are also serious concerns within the career force about proposals to revise the military retirement program referenced at the above event. Based on responses to FRA’s recent online survey, those currently serving are gravely concerned that amending military retirement benefits will negatively impact recruiting, retention and overall military readiness. 

Less than one percent of our population (2.3 million active, Reserve, and Guard personnel) is shouldering 100 percent of the responsibility for our national security, and current and future retirees (who are now part of the career force) are being disproportionately targeted for drastically higher fees and/or reduced benefits.

Military service is unlike any other career or occupation and fulfilling commitments to those who’ve served in the past and providing benefits commensurate with the sacrifices associated with military service is part of the cost of defending this nation.

Sincerely,
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JEFFREY A. GILMARTIN

National President
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